O&M Pennant Committee
Meeting notes: July 10th at Rutherglen BC
Members present: Susie Swift, Ian Bilney, Paul Davies, Noel Murrell & Ross Rankin
The following points were discussed:
· O&M Regulations. It was agreed that we ask the O&M Board to change the Regulations to reflect the current structural situation in relation to the Pennant Committee. The regulation that states that there should be at least 10 members needs to be changed to read 7 members. It was also agreed that meeting notes should be taken and sent to the O&M secretary as per the regulations. 
· The survey results were examined and it was agreed that there would be no play on the March long weekend and that there were insufficient entries for a B5 weekend division.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The dates for the pennant competition were agreed upon. Weekend to start on Oct 14th and midweek on Oct 17th. Weekend to finish on March 3rd and midweek on March 13th.
· Club entries for all divisions were examined and the sections were agreed upon. These divisions, and the clubs in them, will be published on the website and also sent to all clubs for verification. Noel to commence work on the draws.
Possible rule changes were discussed:
· Noel outlined the process to electronically submit teams and pennant result sheets. Moving to an electronic system will necessitate some rule changes that Noel will present to the next meeting.
· It was agreed that the policy of promotion/relegation be continued. It was agreed that weekend and midweek pennant should operate under the same rules where possible. It was then agreed that promotion in both competitions will be optional. 
· Agreement could not be reached on the issue of the same temperature regulations for both competitions. 38 degrees was suggested as an acceptable upper limit for play. Members to seek advice before our next meeting.
· It was agreed that the current rules in regard to the number of matches to be played in a section for the result to count remain unchanged.
· Paul raised the issue of finals venues. It was agreed that for 2017-18 the policy remain unchanged. The idea of the top club hosting a qualifying final will be a question on a future survey.
Next meeting: August 7th

Ross Rankin
Chairperson


